
SECTION MEETING MINUTES 
 

April 28, 2006 
 

Present: Glenn & Rita Feveryear, John Yost, Tony Rossi, Chris Land, Rick Hackman, 
Dale Greene, Larry Gerlach & George Beever. 
 
The President called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. 
 
Reports: 
 
Treasurer: Larry Gerlach reported that there is a balance of $270.87 in the club account. 
Also reported that we have a new member: Dave Pinkerton, 2224 Harmony Hill Drive, 
Lancaster, PA 17601, ph# 299-1921. George Beever added that he met Dave through 
Ravens Roost #56, and that Dave had flown rockets for a number of years. 
 
Section Advisor: Glenn Feveryear reported that the section charter through the NAR has 
been renewed. 
 
Competition: Glenn reminded everyone that the NARHAMS club is hosting the East 
Coast Regional Meet [ECRM] over the Father’s Day weekend of June 17/18 in 
Middletown, MD. George, Chris Land, Dale Greene, and Glenn provided an update on 
the preparations for RAMTEC-12, to be held over the Memorial Day weekend of May 
27/28 at Ft. Indiantown Gap. 
 
HPR: Chris Land advised that the appropriate waiver has been obtained for RAMTEC. 
 
Webmaster: Tony Rossi discussed the scanning of the old club newsletters, as well as the 
uses of the Forums and chat features of the website. One change that will be instituted is 
the use of full names on the forums instead of nicknames. 
 
General Discussion: 
 

• The members present discussed various fund raising ideas. The purchase of the 
trailer last year depleted the club’s account, and we have expenses pending for 
server use and for RAMTEC. Chris Land discussed providing food services at a 
large regional soccer tournament that is held each fall at Penn manor Middle 
School. He, Dale, and Tony will be following up on that idea. 

 
• Chris announced that the Penn Manor TARC group would be hosting a “fun fly” 

at the Middle School on Sunday, June 11, from 11:00AM to 5:30PM. He will be 
posting food ordering information shortly. 

 
• A discussion was held about reviving The Countdown in one version or another. 

Stay tuned. 
 



The meeting adjourned at about 8:00PM. 
 
 Tony Rossi showed us three 16mm NASA films from his collection. These were from 
the mid-60’s and early 70’s and were very entertaining. However, John Yost forgot to 
bring the popcorn. 
 
Thanks Tony! 


